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COLLEGE OF LIBERAL ARTS 

 Message from the Department Head  
 

Welcome back!  We have a busy, exciting year planned.  On Thursday, September 15,  
the Department of History will co-sponsor, with the Department of Political Science, a public  
program entitled "The U.S. Constitution: What's It Got to Do With Me?" in celebration of  
Constitution Day.  Professor Frank Lambert will speak on "Pluralism of Constituting Religious 
Liberty" in Fowler Hall at 7:30 P.M.   (page 3) 
 

On September 22, the department will sponsor a public lecture by Suvojit Bagchi, India  
Correspondent for the BBC.  He will speak on "Far from Bollywood: Policy and Protest in India."  
The department will also co-sponsor the South Asia Conference on November 3.  The subject 
of this forum is "The Politics of Religion: Nation, Identity, and Difference."  The Samurai are the 
focus of this year's Purdue History Forum.  On November 22, Mary Elizabeth Berry,  
professor of history at the University of California at Berkeley, will speak on "The Samurai Cult 
and the Need for Heroism."   (pages 4, 6, 7)) 
 

During the spring semester the department will sponsor the Sears Lecture Series.  
The subject will be "Do We Really Believe in Human Rights?: The Balkans,  
Afghanistan, and Africa."  General Wesley Clark will speak in January, Pulitzer 
Prize-winning journalist Roy Gutman will lecture in February, and U.N. diplomat 
Jacques Klein will speak in March.  For the time, location, and other details about 
these programs, please see the departmental web page for events. 
 

This year the department will sponsor a STUDY ABROAD trip to Greece and Germany during 
spring break as well as England during Maymester.  Please contact Professor Young or  
Professor Mork for the spring break courses and Professor Larson for Maymester.  We also 
are pursuing the possibility of developing a student exchange with Marc Bloch University in 
Strasbourg and a study abroad course to China.   (pages 8-10) 
 

 Last, but not least, the department is planning a social for all  
 undergraduate history majors and minors.  It will be held in Founders  
 Park (the fountain plaza behind University Hall and in front of Beering  
 Hall) on October 12 from 5:30 to 7:30 P.M.  We will have FOOD and  
 a JAZZ BAND.  It should be a great occasion for socializing and  
 renewing acquaintances as we begin a new academic year.  We will  
 provide additional information in the next few days about the  
 Undergraduate History Social.   (page 5) 

 

Doug Hurt 
Department Head 

Mark  Your 
Calendar: 
 
Sept. 15th 
   (Thurs.) page 3 
   Constitution 
   Day Panel 
 
Sept. 22nd 
   (Thurs.) page 4 
   India Lecture 
   Suvojit Bagchi 
 
Oct. 12th 
   (Wed.) page 5 
   Undergraduate 
   History Social 
   Food & Music 
 
Nov. 3rd 
   (Thurs.) page 6 
   South Asia 
   Conference 
 
Nov. 15th 
   (Tues.) page 7 
   Forum on 
   Samurai 
 Mary Elizabeth 
   Berry 
 
Jan. 17th 
   (Tues.) 
   Sears Lecture 
   Wesley Clark 
 
Feb. 15th 
   (Wed.) 
   Sears Lecture 
   Roy Gutman 
 
March 7th 
   (Tues.) 
   Sears Lecture 
   Jacques Klein 
 
March 26-29 
   (Sun.-Wed.) 
   Holocaust 
   Conference 

NEW  FACULTY  NEW  FACULTY  ——  2005  2005  
Four Faculty Hires last spring: 
Darren Dochuk Darren Dochuk (Ph.D., University of Notre Dame, 2005) Twentieth-Century  
U.S. Politics. 
Stacy E. Holden Stacy E. Holden (Ph.D., Boston University, 2005) Islamic Civilization. 
Michael A. Ryan Michael A. Ryan (Ph.D., University of Minnesota, 2005) Late Medieval history. 
Juan Wang Juan Wang (Ph. D., Stanford University, 2005) Modern China. 

FACULTY  RECRUITMENT  FACULTY  RECRUITMENT  ——  2006  2006  
Two additional Faculty in the Specialty Areas of: 
♦ U.S. Women and Gender U.S. Women and Gender  (Eighteenth– or Nineteenth– Century) 
♦ European Empire European Empire  
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Grants and InternshipsGrants and Internships  
 
 Student Grant Program for Community Service/Service Learning Projects Student Grant Program for Community Service/Service Learning Projects Student Grant Program for Community Service/Service Learning Projects   
    Fall Deadline September 21, 2005  &  Spring Deadline February 1, 2006 
    www.purdue.edu/engagement (under Service Learning link) 
    Purdue Office of Engagement @ 765-494-9095  E-mail:  vll@purdue.edu 
 
 Indiana General Assembly Indiana General Assembly Indiana General Assembly———House of Representatives Internship ProgramHouse of Representatives Internship ProgramHouse of Representatives Internship Program   
    Deadline October 15, 2005 by 5:00pm 
    Republicans = www.in.gov/legislative/house_republicans/intern 
    Democrats = www.in.gov/legislative/house_democrats/infointern.html 
 
 Involve Invest Intern Involve Invest Intern Involve Invest Intern   
    Deadline October 15, 2005 
    Republicans = www.senaterepublicans.in.gov/internship 
      or contact Kathleen Hursh @ 317-232-9519  E-mail:  khursh@iga.state.in.us 
    Democrats = www.senatedemocrats.in.gov/internship 
      or contact Jason Tomcsi @ 317-232-9496  E-mail:   jtomcsi@iga.state.in.us 

Study  AbroadStudy  Abroad  
 
 Spring  Break  2006 
 MUNICH & GREECE MUNICH & GREECE  
 HIST 102I 
    The Ancient World 
    by Gordon Young 
 HIST 104I 
    The Modern World 
    by Gordon Mork 
     Note: details attached — pages 8 & 9 
 
 
 Summer  (Maymester)  2006 
 ENGLAND ENGLAND  
 HIST 450 
    English Landscape 
    by John Larson 
    CalloutCallout on Sept. 27th 
     (Tues.) @ 7:00pm 
     HORT Room 117 
     Note: details attached — page 10 
 
 You will also find LINKS from FACULTY HOME PAGES 
 for the Study Abroad information. 
 
 Department of History website: 
 http://www.cla.purdue.edu/history 

Department of History website:  http://www.cla.purdue.edu/history Current Events 

  

Volunteers  NeededVolunteers  Needed  
 

 History Train will be visiting West Lafayette 
 October 20th — 22nd 
 

The Faces of Lincoln 
(a traveling museum exhibit) 
 

 Features material from the 
  IHS collections 
 Indiana Historical  
    Society (IHS) 
 
 Volunteers: 
♦ Greet the public and support activities 
♦ Work a 3-hour shift 
♦ Receive a free T-shirt 
 
 Information about the train and volunteer forms  
 available at: 
 http://www.indianahistory.org/historytrain 
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OPPORTUNITIESOPPORTUNITIES  



(page 3) 

 

 

Please contact the Department of History with any questions. 
765-494-4122     history@cla.purdue.edu 
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Please contact Dr. Tithi Bhattacharya, Department of History, with any questions. 
765-494-4144     tbhattacharya@cla.purdue.edu 
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Please contact the Department of History with any questions. 
765-494-4122     history@cla.purdue.edu 
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Please contact Dr. Tithi Bhattacharya, Department of History, with any questions. 
765-494-4144     tbhattacharya@cla.purdue.edu 
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Please contact Dr. Sally Hastings, Department of History, with any questions. 
765-494-4150     sahnolte@purdue.edu 
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Please contact Dr. Gordon Mork or Dr. Gordon Young with any questions. 
765-494-4138     gmork@purdue.edu  //  765-494-4151  urnamma@aol.com 
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Please contact Dr. Gordon Mork or Dr. Gordon Young with any questions. 
765-494-4138     gmork@purdue.edu  //  765-494-4151  urnamma@aol.com 
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For more details:  http://www.hort.purdue.edu/hort/courses/HORT450(2004)/Main.htm 
Please contact Dr. John Larson, Department of History, with further questions. 

765-494-4127     larsonjl@purdue.edu 
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